
Thursday, 26th May 
Y Premierès Reading Challenge 

begins 
Y School Musical Rehearsal 

3.00pm 
Y Sporting School 3.15pm 
Y Homework Club 3.15pm 
Y Orana Visit 3.15pm 
Friday, 27th May 
Y College Open Day 9.30am to 

11am 
Y Winter Carnival 
Sunday, 29th May 
Y Confirmation and  

Communion 
Monday, 30th May 
Y WB Cross Country 
Y Book Fair 
Tuesday, 31st May 
Y WB 19yrs Cross Country  

Trials in Maryborough 
Y Fraser Coast Futsal 12/13/14 

girls in Hervey Bay 
Y ICAS Test 
Y Sporting Schools 3.15pm 
Wednesday, 1st June 
Y USC Tour 
Thursday, 2nd June 
Y Immunisation Clinic 
Y QISSN Netball Training 

3.00pm 
Y School Musical Rehearsal 

3.00pm 
Y Sporting Schools 3.15pm 
Y Homework Club 3.15pm 
Friday, 3rd June 
Y Proposed Year 10 Drama 

Excursion 

Term 2 - Week 7 

Dear Parents, Carers and Friends of Saint Maryès, 
 
This week on the 24th of May, we will celebrate the Feast day of Mary Help 
of Christians. Catholics have always had a strong sense of devotion to Mary. 
In the early years of Australian settlement, Catholics had a particular reason 
for turning to Mary. No Catholic priests were sent to the Colony in its early 
days and Mass was generally not allowed to be celebrated until 1820. In 
those early years, the praying of the Rosary played a large part in keeping 
the faith of Catholics alive. The Australian Catholic community remained 
faithful to Mary and Australia was the first nation to choose her under the 
title, 'Mary Help of Christians' as principle Patroness of our Country. 
 
The Rosary is a form of prayer that has been a bit lost in recent times. It is a 
structured way of praying that can be done alone or with a group. I  

remember as a very young girl, going with my Grandmother to my local Catholic Church to pray the 
Rosary in a group. I was always a bit mesmerised by the way they all chanted the prayers together. 
These days, I think I would find it quite challenging to sit still for the amount of time required to recite 
the whole Rosary, and I imagine that many of you would feel the same way. Perhaps that is all the 
more reason why we should take the time during May, the month dedicated to Mary, to use this as a 
way to practice mindfulness and meditation. What the Rosary does is walk us through the story of the 
life of Mary and the life of Christ through a meditative reflection on the Scriptures. So, why not take up 
the challenge with me and see if we can find time in our schedules to dust of the Rosary beads and 
pray a decade or two. We just might be surprised by the impact it has on our lives. 
 
College Board 
A reminder about our next Board meeting which is being held this Wednesday, 25th May. Those  
people who have submitted nominations for the board are asked to attend this meeting to take part in 
a discernment process. If you would still like to submit a nomination, you can do so by completing the 
attached form and either submitting it to the College Office or emailing the completed form to  
pskingaroy@bne.catholic.edu.au. If you have any questions, please donèt hesitate to contact me at the 
College. 
 
Working Bee Sunday, 12 June  
The Parents & Friends Association are planning a working bee at the College for Sunday 12 June. They 
have settled on a special project that they plan to work on and are looking for people who can come 
along and help out. Please note this date on your calendar, and look out for further details in upcom-
ing newsletters. 
 
Open Day this Friday 
The College Open Day is being held this Friday from 9:30am until 11:00am. We will begin the morning 
by gathering visitors in the Maryknoll for a welcome and a few performances to showcase the work of 
our Performing Arts students. From there, we will have organised tours for parents and visitors to look 
around the College. Crow FM will also be in attendance at the College doing a live cross during the 
morning. Why not take the opportunity to come along and have a tour of our new facilities? 
 
God Bless 
 
 
Mrs Angela Myles 
Principal 



Celebration of Learning Prep to Year 6 
A big thank you to the parents and friends who came on Thursday night for have a wander through their childès classroom, then 
had a sausage and settled in for the performances from the children as they performed their pieces from the Eisteddfod. The  
children were led and prepared by Jane Iszlaub and Amy Woodruff.  How wonderful!  If we follow this format next year, then Ièll 
have to order in way more sausages and loads more onions!  Thank you also to the teachers and staff who helped set up in the 
afternoon and the evening clean up.  A big thank you to Leesa Johnston, John Dalton for the photos, the SES and Matt Jacob who 
cooked the sausages and onions.  Looking forward to next year! 
 
Winter Carnival  
Winter Carnival is this Friday for Year 4 to Year 6. Students will be going to various schools around the district to meet and partici-
pate in friendly games of Soccer, Touch, Netball and Basketball with other school sporting teams. 
 
Please see the notices from the HPE teacher Ms. Ellen Inwood or speak with your childès class teacher for more information. 
 
Uniforms 
I spoke about this on assembly last week but a reminder to all students in Prep to Year 6 that Tuesdays is the expected day to wear 
the full and correct formal uniform.  This of course can be worn on other days as well.  When your child has HPE then that is the 
day to wear the sport uniform.  At this stage, the sport uniform can also be worn on other days but not Tuesdays.  Please do not mix 
and match the old and the new uniform or the sport and formal uniform e.g. formal top with track pants.  2016 is the changeover 
year so students can wear one of the styles. 
 
Hair is to be tied up appropriately and haircuts and hair colours are to reflect the uniform policy and procedures. Special permission 
is to be sought if your child is participating in any community events that would mean a change to the haircut and hair colour  
for your child at a particular time.   
 
General 
�x�� One ring small width no raised stone or attachment. 
�x�� Ear rings plain studs or small sleeper earrings 
�x�� Make up ã no nail polish or make up of any form, lip balm is to be skin colour 
�x�� Neck chains - a simple religious pendant on a neck chain worn under the uniform, to be removed for sports or technical classes 

when appropriate 
�x�� A wrist watch  
�x�� Medical bracelets identifying the condition are only to be worn. 
 
More details about the uniforms e.g. width, diameter and placement of ear rings etc. can be found on the portal. 
 
Stig Wemyss 
A letter will be going home shortly explaining about the performance, formal uniform etc and checking for media permission.  
 
Year 3 to Year 6 have been invited by the South Burnett Libraries to attend a 'reading' by Stig Wemyss.  He is the voice of many 
audio books for children.  This is at the Kingaroy Town Hall on the 13th June from 10.00am to 11.30am.  There is no cost.   
 
Bolinda Digital will be recording the show on the day and have asked for all schools attending to sign release form/s.  SMCC has 
media forms that parents have signed. However, Bolinda (who are filming) have requested separate permission for this occasion.  
If SMCC has photographic consent for all students attending, we can complete the school form on behalf of all the students. 
(Bolinda digital release form School). 
 
If individual students do not have photographic consent and they agree to have their child in all promotional material taken on the 
day there is a special form that needs to be filled out. This is available at the front counter. 
 
If you have not signed SMCC media release forms and do not wish your child to be filmed then let the school know asap.  Other-
wise it will be assumed that your child can be filmed. 
 
Proudly hosted by South Burnett Libraries, this free, interactive event is guaranteed to have your students in stitches!  �6�W�L�J�ª�V shows 
are designed to raise awareness of the benefits and fun of audiobooks for school aged children, while encouraging a love of read-
ing.  The shows have heaps of audience interaction with participation rewarded in prizes!  Stig also finishes each show by narrating 
one of his popular stories.  
 
Stig is a stitch-inducing, joke-cracking funny man who makes reading cool and will have the kids laughing for days. The voice of 
more than 150 audiobooks, including the Treehouse Series, and books by Tim Winton, Paul Jennings and Morris Gleitzman. Stig 
trained as an actor in Perth and New York and has appeared on stage and television.  


